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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (1)

Monday 19th February 2007
QUESTION NO. 20
QUESTION:   Councillor Karen Warren
"To ask the Manager if and when a playground will be provided in the new Ballycragh/ Ballycullen Park, so that younger children can play in the Park and use a facility which is desperately required, and given the fact that the nearest playground to the entire Ballycullen area is some two miles away, if he could expedite this request, and if he could make a statement on the matter?"
REPLY:

Following the adoption of the Play Policy at the Council Meeting on the 10th July 2006, a draft schedule of playground facilities proposed for the next five years was prepared on the basis of a number of criteria and presented to the Sports-Recreation, Community & Parks Strategic Policy Committee on the 13th September 2006.  This was presented to the Tallaght Area Committee on 16th October 2006 and formally adopted by the Council at a meeting on the 11th December 2006.

The criteria used to determine the location of proposed playground facilities was based on the location being either a regional or neighbourhood park and on the existence of a local parks depot in the immediate locality as well as existing playground facilities in the area and the distribution of play facilities around the county. 

The proposed location for a playground in Ballycragh Park does not meet these criteria at the present time. However, the Council will consider the provision of a playground in conjunction with the proposed provision of a Community Facility at this location.

